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A recent Des Moines Register poll finds that 69% of Iowans believe that a government-issued ID should be presented in 

order to vote.   άΦΦΦ ŀ ƳŀƧƻǊƛǘȅ ƻŦ LƻǿŀƴΩǎ ǎŀȅ ǘƘŜȅ ǘƘƛƴƪ ǾƻǘŜǊǎ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ƘŀǾŜ ǘƻ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ŀ ƎƻǾŜǊƴƳŜƴǘ-issued identification 

card ōŜŦƻǊŜ ŎŀǎǘƛƴƎ ŀ ōŀƭƭƻǘΦέ  Having run on the issue of election integrity, I find this information timely.  House Study Bill 

93, which addresses this very issue, was assigned to the House State Government Committee this week.  HSB 93 does the 

following to address concerns with the integrity of our election processes. 
 

Voter Verification: Ensures that registered voters are who they say they are when they vote and that they vote only once.   

This applies to currently registered voters as well as absentee ballots. 

1. Require ID of all voters at polling site:  ǳǎŜ ŜȄƛǎǘƛƴƎ Lƻǿŀ 5ǊƛǾŜǊΩǎ [ƛŎŜƴǎŜκǇŀǎǎǇƻǊǘǎκƳƛƭƛǘŀǊȅ ƻǊ ǾŜǘŜǊŀƴ L5ǎ ŦƻǊ ŀƭƭ 
who have them, and a ƴŜǿ ŀƴŘ ŦǊŜŜ L5 ǘƻ ŀƭƭ ŀŎǘƛǾŜ ǾƻǘŜǊǎ ǿƘƻ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ 5h¢-issued IDs will be provided 
Require ID number on all absentee ballot requests.  Requests without ID numbers will be returned to voter to 
revise, and then sent back in. 

2. Election officials verify signatures, with the signature presumed to be valid unless obviously signed by someone 
else.   

3. Forms a revolving loan fund to enable counties to deploy electronic poll book systems in all precincts and 
update electronic poll book data security.  IDs will be scanned on the electronic poll books.  

 

Shoring up voter confidence related to absentee voting and voter registration:  

1. /ǊŜŀǘŜ ŀƴ άearliest ŘŀǘŜ ǘƻ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘέ ŦƻǊ ŀƴ ŀōǎŜƴǘŜŜ ōŀƭƭƻǘ ŀǘ мнл ŘŀȅǎΦ 
The requests would not be filled until the ballots are ready, about 45 days before a general election. Presently 
voters can mail an absentee ballot request AT ANY TIME, even years before an election. This causes confusion, 
and often times those forms are misplaced before the ballot is ready to be sent.    

2. Moves the latest date to request an absentee ballot by mail to 10 days before election. 
This moves the mailed-in request time frame to accommodate current postal office delivery standards. 
Presently, the deadline is the Friday before the election, making it impossible to get the ballot to and from the 
voter before the polls close on Election Day. 

3. Cancels voter registration of people who swear on jury questionnaire they are not U.S. citizens. Currently, if it is 
proven that someone who is registered to vote in Iowa is not a citizen of the state or the country, nothing 
happens to their voter registration status. 

 

Improved transparency in election administration: 

1. Establish post-election audits to affirm the results or illuminate problems that need to be addressed.   
2. Require county auditors to certify their completion of mandated election training, logic and accuracy tests, and 

publications. Copy of certification filed with county and state. 
 

Historically, Iowa has not had many instances of voter fraud.  Opponents of Voter ID laws argue this is reason enough that 

LƻǿŀΩǎ ǾƻǘƛƴƎ ǎȅǎǘŜƳ ŘƻŜǎ ƴƻǘ ƴŜŜŘ ŀƴȅ ŎƘŀƴƎŜΦ IƻǿŜǾŜr, if Iowa wants to remain a state with the most secure elections, 

then changes proposed in HSB 93 are needed to protect election integrity.  
 

One of the biggest benefits resulting from HSB 93 is the increase in use of electronic poll books across the state. A large 

ƴǳƳōŜǊ ƻŦ LƻǿŀΩǎ фф ŎƻǳƴǘƛŜǎ ŀǊŜ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ǳǎƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŜƭŜŎǘǊƻƴƛŎ Ǉƻƭƭ ōƻƻƪ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳΤ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ƻƴŜǎ ǿƘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ƛƳǇƭŜƳŜƴǘŜŘ ƛǘ 

have benefited from its security, its ease of use, and the speed and accuracy of results. The cost to implement the system 

can be burdensome for the remaining smaller counties without poll books, so HSB 93 sets up a revolving loan fund to help 

with the initial expenses of enacting the system.   With technology today, Iowans should have confidence in their elections.   

HSB 93 gives Iowans assurance that our election system is fair and clean.    . 

Happenings on the Hill 
The Week of February 20, 2017 in review by Representative Greg Heartsill 

69% of Iowans Believe in Election Integrity  

https://www.legis.iowa.gov/legislation/BillBook?ga=87&ba=hsb93
https://www.legis.iowa.gov/legislation/BillBook?ga=87&ba=hsb93
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At thƛǎ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ DƻǾŜǊƴƻǊΩǎ press conference, Gov. Terry Branstad, Lt. Gov. Kim Reynolds and Iowa Department of 

Public Health Director Gerd Clabaugh highlighted a program, known as The Primary Care Recruitment and 

Retention Endeavor (PRIMECARRE).  Authorized by the Iowa Legislature in 1994 to strengthen the primary health 

care infrastructure in Iowa, its basic function is to assist with providing financial assistance to health professionals 

who practice in underserved areas around the state.  

 άLΩǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŀ ǇǊƻǳŘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘŜǊ ƻŦ Ƴŀƴȅ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ Lƻǿŀ 5ŜǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ tǳōƭƛŎ IŜŀƭǘƘ Ƙŀǎ ǘƻ ŀǎǎƛǎǘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ 

recruitment and retention of health care professionalǎ ƛƴ ŀƭƭ ŦƻǳǊ ŎƻǊƴŜǊǎ ƻŦ LƻǿŀΣέ ǎŀƛŘ DƻǾΦ .ǊŀƴǎǘŀŘΦ  άCǊƻƳ Ƴȅ 

experience as the former President of Des Moines University, I know if you do your residency in this state, you 

ŀǊŜ ƳƻǊŜ ƭƛƪŜƭȅ ǘƻ ǎǘŀȅ ƘŜǊŜΦέ 

 Since 2011, Iowa has invested $1.1 million in PRIMECARRE.  The program provides two-year loan repayment of 

$30,000-$50,000 for health professionals who practice in underserved areas.  The program also enjoys an 81% 

retention rate of health care professionals who accept funding.  Eligible providers include physicians specializing 

in pediatrics, geriatrics, psychiatry and family medicine.   Non-physician health care professionals who would be 

eligible for funding include dentists and registered dental hygienists, psychologists, social workers, counselors, 

psychiatric nurses and more.   

[ǘΦ DƻǾΦ wŜȅƴƻƭŘǎ ŀŘŘŜŘΣ ά¦ƴŘŜǊ twLa9/!ww9Σ ƘŜŀƭǘƘ ŎŀǊŜ ǇǊƻŦŜǎǎƛƻƴŀƭǎ ǊŜŎŜƛǾŜ ŀƴ ŀǿŀǊŘ ŦƻǊ ƭƻŀƴ ǊŜǇŀȅƳŜƴǘ ƛƴ 

exchange for practicing in communities with diminishing health care services and provide them with 

opportunities to improve access to and availability of care.  But what is unique about PRIMECARRE is that it is 

available to many different health care professionals who are not physicians.  This evidence of the retention of 

health care professionals demonstrates the success ǿŜ ƘŀǾŜ ƛƴ ƛƴŎǊŜŀǎƛƴƎ ŀŎŎŜǎǎ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ǊǳǊŀƭ LƻǿŀΦέ  

PRIMECARRE applications are accepted annually through a Request for Proposal (RFP) process. The RFP packet is 

posted each fall on the Iowa Department of Public Health website and in the IowaGrants.gov Funding 

Opportunity Search and Grant Management System. Contracts begin each January with approximately 8-

12 successful applicants. 

For more info, contact Doreen Chamberlin (PRIMECARRE Program Coordinator) @ (515) 321-7487. 

 

Another valuable resource is a nonprofit organization called 

3RNet.  Their focus is on people and communities by connecting 

health professionals searching for jobs in rural or underserved 

areas with health care facilities.   To learn more, visit 

https://www.3rnet.org/locations/iowa  

A quick search at https://www.3rnet.org/search-opportunities 

shows current job openings for a wide variety of healthcare professionals in and around HD 28.  For more 

information on this resource, contact Katie Jerkins @ 515-423-2690. 

 

Healthcare Professionals Recruitment and Retention  

https://www.3rnet.org/locations/iowa
https://www.3rnet.org/search-opportunities
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House File 131 passed the House Veterans Affairs Committee by a unanimous vote this week. The bill will 

ŀǳǘƘƻǊƛȊŜ ŘƛǎōǳǊǎŜƳŜƴǘǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ±ŜǘŜǊŀƴΩǎ ¢Ǌǳǎǘ CǳƴŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ǳǎŜŘ for certain forms of housing assistance for 

veterans.  

The Veterans Commission will still need to vote affirmatively (as they do with all disbursements) to use the 

ƳƻƴŜȅ ƛƴ ǘƘƛǎ ǿŀȅΦ ¦ƴŘŜǊ ǘƘŜ ōƛƭƭΣ ƳƻƴƛŜǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ±ŜǘŜǊŀƴΩǎ ¢Ǌǳǎǘ CǳƴŘ ŀǊŜ ŀƭƭƻǿŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ǳsed for rental 

housing assistance for homeless veterans (as defined in federal code), payment of rental deposits and application 

fees, and reimbursement of costs for getting records needed to obtain rental housing (birth certificates, etc). 

Veterans must meet specific income and asset guidelines to qualify for trust fund assistance. The veteran and 

their family must have less than $15,000 in liquid assets and have a household income below 200 percent of the 

Federal Poverty Guidelines. Specific types of assistance have a lower qualifying asset level. These requirements 

were put in place to prevent over utilization of the fund and to ensure it helps those most in need.  

The Iowa General Assembly has determined areas of eligible expenditures for Iowa veterans from the trust fund: 

¶ Travel expenses for service-related medical care 

¶ Unemployment or underemployment assistance due to service-related causes 

¶ Job training or tuition assistance  

¶ Assistance with vision, hearing, dental care, durable medical equipment, and prescription drugs 

¶ Counseling and substance abuse services 

¶ Emergency vehicle and housing repair  

¶ Transitional housing in an emergency  

¶ Emergency room and ambulance transportation assistance  

¶ Funding to determine whether a deceased veteran is the father or mother of a child  

¶ Funding for family support groups 

¶ DǊŀƴǘǎ ŦƻǊ ǇǊƻǾƛŘƛƴƎ ƘƻƴƻǊ ƎǳŀǊŘ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ ŀǘ ǾŜǘŜǊŀƴΩǎ ŦǳƴŜǊŀƭǎ 

¶ Matching funds to veterans service organizations to provide for accredited veteran service officers 
 

House File 131 would add the specific types of housing assistance enumerated above to the list of eligible 

expenditures. Applications to the trust fund can be found here: https://va.iowa.gov/media/4ef36ecd-b984-436f-

8e93-e4932f4469c5. 

 

 

 

With tax season underway, retailers have begun to offer incentives for tax filers to use tax refunds at their stores.   

Every return is different, so processing times will vary.  To check the status of a refund, visit 

https://apps.idr.iowa.gov/wheresmyrefund/GetRefundStatus.  You will need to use the same information from your 

return:  Social Security number, tax year, and refund amount.   

The Iowa Department of Revenue recommends waiting at least 75 hours for a submitted electronic return and 6 

weeks for a paper return before using ²ƘŜǊŜΩǎ aȅ wŜŦǳƴŘΚΦ 

Veterans Affairs Committee moves HF 131 

!Ŏǘέ 

 

 

Iowa Tax Refunds  

 

https://va.iowa.gov/media/4ef36ecd-b984-436f-8e93-e4932f4469c5
https://va.iowa.gov/media/4ef36ecd-b984-436f-8e93-e4932f4469c5
https://apps.idr.iowa.gov/wheresmyrefund/GetRefundStatus
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House File 242 (formerly House File 6 that I filed) passed the House 65-34 on Wednesday.  The bill eliminates the 
political checkoff from the Iowa 1040 income tax form. Under current law, a taxpayer (and spouse) can each 
designate up to $1.50 to the Iowa Elections Campaign Fund.  This money comes directly out of the state general 
fund and goes into the political parties.  
 

I am aware that the amount of savings to the General FǳƴŘ ƛǎƴΩǘ ƘǳƎŜ ($65,000 was the fiscal note from this year 

and I have another fiscal note of $110,000 from the year previous).  Reducing waste, fraud, and abuse of taxpayer 

money is something I campaigned on and I firmly believe that taxpayer dollars should not be going to pay for 

political campaigns.  The bill has been sent to the Senate for their consideration. 

 

 

In a related story, there are still five other check-ƻŦŦΩǎ ǘƘŀǘ ǘŀȄǇŀȅŜǊǎ Ŏŀƴ Ŏƻntribute to on their Iowa 1040 form.   

Taxpayers may voluntary contribute to any of the following checkoffs in boxes 57a, 57b, 57c, and 57d.  Please 

note that you may contribute to any of the checkoffs regardless of whether you are entitled to a refund or owe 

additional taxes, but your contribution will reduce your refund or add to the amount you owe.  Your 

contribution will qualify as a charitable contribution on your 2017 return if the return is filed during the 2017 

calendar year. If you file an amended return, you cannot change your contribution. 

 

57a. Fish and Wildlife Fund or Chickadee Checkoff.  Taxpayers may contribute any amount of $1 or more to the 

Iowa Fish and Wildlife Protection Fund. Your contribution through this checkoff is the primary support for Iowa's 

Wildlife Diversity Program, which monitors, researches, and manages the state's nongame species of wildlife. 

According to the Natural Resource Commission policy, 100% of the money donated to this program goes to the 

Wildlife Diversity Program.  To learn more:  http://www.iowadnr.gov/Conservation/Wildlife-Stewardship/Non-

Game-Wildlife/Inside-Wildlife-Diversity/How-is-Diversity-Funded/Chickadee-Checkoff  

57b. Iowa State Fair Foundation or Corn Dog Checkoff.  Any amount of $1 or more may be designated to this 

fund. The proceeds from this checkoff will be added to other sources such as gifts, donations and bequests to be 

used by the Iowa State Fair Blue Ribbon Foundation to fund capital projects and improvements to property on 

the Iowa State Fairgrounds.  For more information: http://www.bluer ibbonfoundation.org/  

57c. Firefighters/Veterans Trust Fund.  Note that the amounts contributed to the joint Fire Fighter 

Preparedness Fund / Veterans Trust Fund checkoff will be split evenly between these two funds. 

The Firefighters Fund will be used to train Iowa's firefighters. The money collected will be used to offset the 

financial burdens that many fire departments deal with when it comes to ensuring their firefighters are 

adequately trained in all facets of emergency response.  The Veterans Trust Fund assists veterans with job 

training, expenses related to facility or at-home care, individual or family counseling, and other services. 

 

57d. Child Abuse Prevention.  You may contribute any amount of $1 or more to this fund. Proceeds will go to 

support the Iowa Child Abuse Prevention Program, which funds crisis and respite childcare, parent education, 

child sexual abuse prevention programs, and young parent support. To learn more, visit:  

http://www.pcaiowa.org/get-involved/check-off-child-abuse/  

Iowa 1040 Tax Checkoffs 

 

Chucking the Political Party Checkoff  

 

http://www.iowadnr.gov/Conservation/Wildlife-Stewardship/Non-Game-Wildlife/Inside-Wildlife-Diversity/How-is-Diversity-Funded/Chickadee-Checkoff
http://www.iowadnr.gov/Conservation/Wildlife-Stewardship/Non-Game-Wildlife/Inside-Wildlife-Diversity/How-is-Diversity-Funded/Chickadee-Checkoff
http://www.blueribbonfoundation.org/
http://www.pcaiowa.org/get-involved/check-off-child-abuse/
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You can support LƻǿŀΩǎ wildlife by ordering one or more beautiful species-specific posters. ¢ƘŜǎŜ мсέȄнлέ ǇƻǎǘŜǊǎ 

are $10 and include shipping and handling.  If you wish to pick them up from the DNR office, they are just $5.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The proceeds from the posters help support the DNR wildlife diversity fund. To order, call the DNR at 515-725-

8200 or pick up at the Wallace Building, 502 E. 9th, Des Moines. 

 

Always looking to encourage the next generation ǘƻ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜ LƻǿŀΩǎ ǿƛƭŘƭƛŦŜ, the posters are free to Iowa 

educators.  They are also free to tax preparers, due to the interest they create in donating to the political 

ŎƘŜŎƪƻŦŦ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ƻƴ LƻǿŀΩǎ млпл ŦƻǊƳΦ   

 

άA critical funding source for the wildlife diversity program is a tax-deductible donation on your state taxes. The 

donation is called the Fish and Wildlife FundΣ ƪƴƻǿƴ ǇƻǇǳƭŀǊƭȅ ŀǎ ǘƘŜ ά/ƘƛŎƪŀŘŜŜ /ƘŜŎƪ-ƻŦŦΦέ [ŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊΣ Lƻǿŀƴǎ 

ŘƻƴŀǘŜŘ ŀōƻǳǘ ϷмонΣлллΦ /ǳǊǊŜƴǘƭȅ ƻƴƭȅ ŀōƻǳǘ ƘŀƭŦ ŀ ǇŜǊŎŜƴǘ ƻŦ Lƻǿŀƴǎ ŘƻƴŀǘŜΣέ ǎŀȅǎ 5bw ǿƛƭŘƭƛŦŜ ŘƛǾŜǊǎƛǘȅ 

biologist Stephanie SheǇƘŜǊŘΦ άLŦ ŜǾŜǊȅ Lƻǿŀ ǘŀȄǇŀȅŜǊ ŘƻƴŀǘŜŘ Ƨǳǎǘ ϷмΣ ƛǘ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƳŜŀƴ ϷмΦр Ƴƛƭƭƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ ǿƛƭŘƭƛŦŜ ŀƴŘ 

ƴŀǘǳǊŀƭ ǊŜǎƻǳǊŎŜ ŎƻƴǎŜǊǾŀǘƛƻƴΗέ  

 

Be sure to talk to your tax preparer about the Fish and Wildlife Fund.  As with all charitable contributions, these 

dollars are deŘǳŎǘƛōƭŜ ŦǊƻƳ ƴŜȄǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ ǘŀȄŜǎΦ  All funds collected go directly to the diversity program. 

 

What happens to those monies within the DNR?   

 

Through research, habitat development, education and special projects that reintroduce threatened or 

endangered speŎƛŜǎΣ LƻǿŀΩǎ ŘƛǾŜǊǎƛǘȅ ǇǊƻƎǊŀƳ ǇǊƻǘŜŎǘǎ ǾǳƭƴŜǊŀōƭŜ ǿƛƭŘƭƛŦŜ ǎǇŜŎƛŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƘŜƭǇǎ ƪŜŜǇ ŎƻƳƳƻƴ 

species common.  Examples of projects include: monarch butterfly monitoring, greater prairie-chicken 

restoration efforts in southwest Iowa, acoustic surveys for bats and much more.  More than 1,000 different 

species of birds, reptiles, insects, mammals and amphibians, rely on wildlife diversity initiatives in the state. 

Iowa Wildlife Posters Available 

 

http://www.iowadnr.gov/Conservation/Wildlife-Stewardship/Non-Game-Wildlife/Inside-Wildlife-Diversity/How-is-Diversity-Funded/Chickadee-Checkoff

